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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION.

The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairperson Jene Vickery at 1:35 p.m. on February 6, 2001 in Room 519-
S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:
Representative Stanley Dreher, excused
Representative Mary Kaufmann, excused
Representative Dennis McKinney, excused

Committee staff present:
Bruce Kinzie, Revisor
Chris Courtright, Research
Ellie Luthye, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:
Faisal Hasan, Manager, Governmental Relations, Carfax, Inc.

Others attending:
See attached sheet

Vice-Chairman Vickery called on Faisal Hasan, Manager, Governmental Relations of Carfax, to give a report on
how Carfax benefits the consumer.  He told the committee the mission of Carfax is to be the leader in vehicle history
services that help buyers and sellers of used cars make better decisions.  He presented a manual that contained
information  from dealers and consumers about the benefits received from Carfax as well as news articles and some
of the state, local and federal agencies they provide services to.  He concluded that in the year 2000 they had
delivered nearly 10 million Carfax reports to consumers and businesses and helped those customers from buying used
cars with hidden problems.  (Attachment 1)

Mr. Hasan stood for questions from the committee.

Minutes from the January 31st and February 1st meetings were presented for corrections or approval.
Representative Ballou made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, seconded by Representative Dillmore and
the motion carried.

Chairman Hayzlett adjourned the meeting at 1:55 p.m.  The next meeting of the House Transportation Committee
will meet on Wednesday, February 7, 2001 at 1:30 p.m. in Room 519-S.


